CNYAMT Board Meeting- Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church
Wednesday, August 21, 2013 9:30am

Meeting called to order at 9:33 a.m.

Sue Edwards, Dana DiGennaro, Joyce Ucci, Daniel Horan, Phil Eisenman, Gayle Ross, Barbara Irwin, James Lee Vatter, Bernadette Kessler present.

Welcome to all members by Sue Edwards

Minutes from the June 12, 2013 minutes were reviewed, corrected and approved by all present.

Summer Business
	Scholarship Committee
North Syracuse Library Sale 
This event was not well attended, but the committee used the sale time wisely to review and organize the sale music for future sales.  They played through the music and kept music that was good quality and was in excellent condition.  The music was narrowed down to 4 boxes.  Some suggestions were made for a better sale location for the future; mall, book store.  
		Benefit concert 
The scholarship benefit concert will take place on September 21, 2013 at LeMoyne College in Grewen Hall.  The recital will be donation only.  Report attached with details of performers and times.  The LeMoyne piano was damaged and so the committee members have had to secure a different piano. Frank DeFonda from the Steinway Gallery had donated the use of a piano, but there is a $400 cost to have it moved.  There was a discussion of parking and of alternative locations to belay costs, but the committee will move forward with the LeMoyne location for this year. Phil Eisenman put forth a motion to approve the $400 from the general fund to pay for piano moving for the benefit concert if needed, with no expectation of reimbursement.  Gayle Ross seconded the motion.  All present were in favor.  Motion approved.  More details to follow.  
There was a suggestion made for the committee to organize a patrons list.  
	
Budget – no report  

Junior Pro Art 
Phil Eisenman handed out current documents for Junior Pro Art.  Phil asked for input on the documents and also asked that this information be put on the CNYAMT website.  There was discussion as to where on the website the information might be located.  Sue Edwards will look into putting information about JPA onto the website.  Dana will also send out 3 mailings to our membership about Junior Pro Art.  There were suggestions made that the information should be young adult friendly.  Phil is open to suggestions.  

Hickey’s Christmas Music Sale
There will be a Christmas music sale at Artist Pianos.  Jim Vatter is in charge, but no date has been set.  He is looking into a Friday morning this fall.  More information to follow.

CNYAMT Trifold 
There was discussion if it is worthwhile to create an updated version of the printed tri-fold.  It was decided that yes, we should continue to use and update it as it is useful all year.  It was suggested that we could use colored paper.  Bernadette Kessler will donate green paper.  Sue Edwards will work to update it.  It was decided that we should print 50 copies to start, we can do more if necessary at a later date.

CNYAMT events calendar 
Sue passed out an updated schedule to all.  Most items have been booked by Sue.  A copy of the schedule is attached.  Vocal dates are still tentative, to be updated by Neva Pilgrim.  Barbara Irwin met with Tina at the Everson, and has set the Everson concert schedule. Joyce Ucci will schedule tunings with Bob Lee for the Everson.  

Committee Chair Reports:
	Treasurer – none 
	Banquet –  none
	Membership 
Dana listed the members who had not renewed.  Jim Vatter will contact Geraldine Izzo and Michael McClelland.  Dana will contact the rest to check on renewals.  Gayle Ross will send Dana some names of prospective members.  
	Secretary
Dana has contacted Constant Contact to learn information about their e-mail program.  Constant contact would provide this e-mail program for a 6 month fee of $96 and a one year fee of $168.  After some discussion, a motion was made by Dana DiGennaro to purchase 6 months of Constant Contact e-mail services for $96.  Phil Eisenman seconded the motion. Discussion ensued on the topics; should we combine with CMM, length of service, negotiation of fee, trial period.  Gayle Ross called the question, and all members present voted yes to approve for 6 months.  
Events/Workshops
There is still discussion that we would like to have pianist Jane McGrath, but no date has been set.  
Sue Edwards would like to give a Music Mind Games workshop.
Frank DeFonda has a workshop in mind.  
Phil and Gayle might be interested in hosting a get together regarding Jr. Pro Art.  
	Competitions 
Joyce Ucci discussed reversing the dates of the piano competition levels.  
Scholarship competition chair needed.  Some names suggested were Rosalie Spitzer (Joyce Ucci contacting), Lynn Moroz (Jim Vatter contacting) John Spradling? (Joyce Ucci contacting).  
All competition forms need to be updated as soon as possible.
	Sponsorship 
Barbara Irwin reported that we have two new sponsors, Onondaga Community College and the Baldwinsville School of Music.  Sponsors that have not renewed are Hickeys Music, Artists Piano, Bob Lee and Rodney Gorzka.    
	Publicity 
Daniel Horan has purchased advertising in Symphoria’s program book.  Our price will be $480 as a non profit group, which is cheaper than we initially thought.
Sunshine Committee - no report.
	
Directory – no report 	
	
Website 
Arvilla Rovit will keep the website updated.
	
Job description committee – needs to meet.

	Recitals
Barb Irwin reported that the Halloween recital will be one week earlier than expected at the Liverpool library.  There will two 45 minute recitals offered at 1:00 and 3:00.
Barb still needs recital chairs for recitals on 11/16/13 and 2/22/14 at the Everson. (Joyce Ucci volunteered for one recital on 2/22.)

Telephone
Barbara Irwin will do one mailing per year for people who do not have e-mail.  
	Historian – no report 
	Everson Piano Committee – no report
 	Investment discussion – no report

		Credit Card processing 
Barbara Irwin will contact Ken Pease from CMM to investigate credit card possibilities.
	

Adjournment -11:45.
	
Next Board Meeting:  Wednesday, September 18, 2013 at 9:30 at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church

Please mark your Calendar for all of these:
Wednesday, September 18, 2013 at 9:30 at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church
Wednesday, 10/18/13 at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church in Dewitt at 9:30am
Wednesday, 11/13/13 at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church in Dewitt at 9:30am
Wednesday, 2/5/14 at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church in Dewitt at 9:30am
Wednesday, 4/09/14 at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church in Dewitt at 9:30am
Wednesday, 6/4/13 Annual Meeting & Scholarship Winners recital & Luncheon at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church in Dewitt at 11:30am
Wednesday, 6/11/13 at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church in Dewitt at 9:30am
